From the outskirts of Fallujah .. Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim calls politicians
to unite and meet the victories achieved by the security forces with
suitable political atmosphere

In a visit to the fronts of Fallujah, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, Chairman of the Islamic Supreme
Council of Iraq called the political powers, unite and show more national cohesion and
create proper political atmosphere, indicating that this is what the fighters are expecting
from politicians, as they are fighting the fronts.

\r\n

This took place during his eminence visit the operation room in Fallujah on the second day
at the launch of the fifteenth of Sha\'ban operations Tuesday, 24.05.2016.

\r\n

His Eminence indicated the importance of understanding the war that Iraqis are fighting
against terrorism, which requires the intensification of efforts and prevent distracting it,
calling for the postponement of demonstrations until the completion of the battle, and if
someone wants to protest which a right guaranteed by the Constitution of Iraq they should be
with compliance to the legal context of demonstrations without creating damages to the state
facilities, stressing that reformations requires two factors, stability of security and
politicians, the first is the duty of the Iraqi security forces and the and the second is
the duty of the officials on the political levels.

\r\n

His Eminence warned of escalating rumors that always arise with any security advancement,
calling to counter these rumors and exaggerations, adding that he found the security
leaderships aware and fully realizing of the seriousness of the information war negative
circulations spread by the malicious media, asking the people of Fallujah to exploit the
safe pathways to depart from the area during the military operations, considering the
liberation of Fallujah city a restoration of Iraqi sovereignty on one of the most important
cities of Iraq that was captured by ISIS terrorism, praising the coherence of the security
forces including army, federal police, anti-terrorism unit, the popular forces and the Iraqi
tribes.
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